
TO: City of Victoria 

RE: Craft Victoria Liquor Primary Changes No Proposed Increase 
Addition: New Liquor Primary Patio 
AT: 450 Swift Street 
RE: Liquor Primary Licence Number: 181721        . 

We have submitted an application to the Liquor Cannabis Regulation Branch requesting the 
following changes: 

We have a total approved occupant load at our building of 786 persons.

We are proposing: 

a. The establishment having a total occupant load of 786 persons where 455 persons
are inside (195 food primary / 160 liquor primary, 100 enclosed patio liquor
primary), and 331 are fully exterior (276 food primary / 55 liquor primary);

b. Interior food primary and interior and enclosed patio liquor primary hours are 9am
to 1am Monday to Saturday and midnight on Sunday;

c. Exterior (patio) food primary and liquor primary hours are 9am to 10pm Sunday to
Thursday and 9am to 11pm Friday and Saturday;

d. No exterior (patio) amplified music after 10pm on Sunday through Thursday and
11pm Friday and Saturday;

e. Conditions referring to the exterior (patio) areas include the un-enclosed patio
areas.

Summary: 

786 person occupant load: 
455 inside (195 persons liquor primary, 160 liquor primary, 100 enclosed patio 
liquor primary); 
331 outside (276 food primary, 55 exterior liquor primary). 

Interior and Enclosed Liquor Primary Patio Hours: 
9am to 1am Monday to Saturday 

 12am Sunday both Food and Liquor Primary licences 
Exterior (un-enclosed patios food and liquor primary): 

9am to 10pm Sunday to Thursday 
9am to 11pm Friday and Saturday 

No amplified music will be permitted in the exterior areas (enclosed and unenclosed patios) 
after 10pm on Sunday to Thursday and 11pm Friday and Saturday. 

APPENDIX A



The CRAFT team and Management will continue to: 
 

Monitor the decibel levels nightly to make sure we adhere to City by-law requirements;
 Continue to work with the neighbours to have a direct line to our managers in case of 

any issues; 
 Follow all time guidelines re exterior amplified music as listed above; 
 Our food primary hours are currently approved until 1am both for the interior and 

exterior space, we are happy to roll back our food primary hours on the exterior space 
as listed above so both licences operate under the same timelines and to help comply 
with the city recommendations.  

 
Please note that there are currently two liquor primary licences and one food primary licence at 
this establishment. 
 
We are proposing to take the 15 person capacity from one liquor primary and combine it onto 
one licence.  The 15 person liquor primary licence will be canceled upon approval. 
 
This does not change the existing liquor primary numbers, it merges them on to one liquor 
licence. 
 

 

 

 
 
 


























